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Appendix B 
 

Public Engagement June and July 2022 
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Legislative Services & City of Victoria Engagement  
Mayor and Council 
1 Centennial Square, 
Victoria, BC V8W 1P6 
 

 
 

Date: July 4th, 2022 

 

Subject:  Have Your Say – Proposed Changes to Cedar Hill Road 

 

Attention:  Legislative Services & City of Victoria Engagement,  
                 Mayor and Council 

 

We recently received a letter Dated June23, 2022 from City of Victoria 
Engagement regarding consideration of potential sale of land adjacent to the 
Jewish Cemetery.  As one of the neighbours most affected by this proposal, 
my wife and I are strongly opposed to the sale of this land or any other 
development of this green space. 

This is not the first time we have been approached by the Congregation 
Emanu-El.  March 2016, May 2020 and now June 2022.  Each time the 
neighbours collectively have been opposed to the plans of installing a grave 
site for non-Jewish partners for burial at this location.  We have seen the 
drawings with fencing up to the existing sidewalk, and samples of what the 
head stones might possibly look like.    

When my wife and I purchased our home, we knew the boundaries of the 
existing cemetery and have been comfortable living here.  We did not 
envision the possibility of the cemetery expanding to the sidewalk on the 
other side of Fernwood Rd., directly across from our house, or we would 
never have purchased the house!     

Many people in the community use this green space on a daily basis.  Walk 
their dogs, children play on the rocks and even people picnic there from 
apartments down the road. Besides the green space, there are Gary Oak 



trees, deer graze there, and certain times of the year migrating ducks 
appear.  

In one correspondence previously from Congregation 
Emanu-El Cemetery) he stated living next to a cemetery does not devalue 
the property in the surrounding area.  His information was from an American 
source.  I contacted the BC Assessment Authority with his information and 
they stated that this would devalue the property values!  
information is not what we use here in British Columbia.   

The area in question is mostly all rock.  It would be necessary to blast for a 
suitable burial site.  Our house sits on top of this ledge of rock and even 
during blasting in the existing cemetery we have cracks in our plaster. 

The drawing provided in the letter by the department of Engagement does 
not depict the Satellite image of Cedar Hill Rd. and Fernwood Rd.  It has not 
been like this the 38 years we have lived here.  If this sale did go ahead, the 
value of this property to the community is priceless. The burial sites do have 
a value and sold according to Congregation Emanu-El web site.  

There could be other options like the north part of Acton St currently used 
for parking, or across from Oakland’s Chapel on Cedar Hill Rd.  Maybe, 
closing Cedar Hill Rd. to Fernwood Rd could create room… of course for 
discussion.   

We are attaching all the correspondence over the years for you to digest 
before making a decision.  I would also encourage you and other decision 
makers to visit the site.  See for yourselves the close proximity to our homes 
and ask yourself would you accept the changes they are proposing? 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you wish to discuss this further. 

Please see attached all the Correspondence from 2016 to the current date.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

  

 

 



 

 

Attached:   

        March 6, 2016 – Congregation Emanu-El Letter to Resident 

        March 18, 2016 – Email 

        March 30, 2016 – Email 

               April 5, 2016 - Email from City of Victoria Engagement 

               April 27, 2020   - Congregation Emanu-El Letter to Resident 

        May 3-4, 2020 - Email Oakland’s Land use Committee 

        May 6, 2016 - Letter to Congregation Emanu-El   

                                    Reply to letter dated April 27, 2020   

               May 6, 2020    - Letter to Mayor and Council 

        May 6, 2020    - Letter to Oakland’s Land use Committee  

        May 14, 2020 - Email reply from  

        May 25, 2020 - Email to   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


